
Minutes of Mississippi Board of Education Meeting 

January 21, 2021 

The members of the Mississippi Board of Education met in a regularly scheduled Board 
meeting at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, January 21, 2021, via teleconference and video 
means pursuant to Miss. Code Ann. § 25-41-5 for the purpose of conducting the Board 
meeting. 

The meeting was available to the public by live stream. 1 Board members present: Ms.
Rosemary G. Aultman (Central High School, 4th Floor Boardroom, Jackson, 
Mississippi), Dr. Angela Bass (Jackson, Mississippi), Dr. Jason S. Dean (Central High 
School, 4th Floor Boardroom, Jackson, Mississippi), Mr. Glen East (Gulfport, 
Mississippi), Dr. Karen J. Elam (Oxford, Mississippi), and Dr. Ronnie McGehee (Central 
High School, 4th Floor Boardroom, Jackson, Mississippi). Student Representatives: Mr. 
Omar G. Jamil (Hernando, Mississippi) and Ms. Amy Zhang (Columbus, Mississippi). 
Dr. Carey M. Wright was present at Central High School, 4th Floor Boardroom, Jackson, 
Mississippi. 

I. Dr. Jason S. Dean called the Board meeting to order at 10:02 a.m., after 
determining that a quorum of the Board existed at the locations stated for the 
purpose of conducting a meeting through teleconference and video means in 
accordance with Miss. Code Ann. § 25-41-5.

II. Dr. Angela Bass led the Pledge of Allegiance and Ms. Rosemary G. Aultman 
gave the Invocation.

Ill. On a motion by Ms. Rosemary G. Aultman, seconded by Dr. Ronnie McGehee, 
the Board voted unanimously to approve the December 17, 2020, Board meeting 
minutes. 

IV. On a motion by Dr. Ronnie McGehee, seconded by Mr. Glen East, the Board
voted unanimously to approve the agenda as presented.

V. Dr. Carey M. Wright gave the following report as the State Superintendent of
Education:
• Dr. Wright declined giving a full report since she would be presenting the

update on the Strategic Plan later in the meeting. Dr. Wright introduced Mr.
Pete Smith, who gave an update on the Legislative actions thus far. Mr.
Smith stated that the next deadline will be February 2, 2021, when the bills
will come out of the original chamber. Mr. Smith stated that the Senate has

1 Due to the impact of COVID-19 (coronavirus) and the recommendations of the CDC and the Mississippi Department

of Health, gatherings should be restricted to no more than 10 people. To protect the public health, the State Board 

of Education met via teleconference and video means and the meeting was available to the public via video means 

(live stream). The SBE exercised their authority granted by the Governor in his Proclamation of a State of Emergency. 

See Miss. Code Ann. § 33-15-31. 
















